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FROM THE PRINCIPAL...

Dear Parents and Guardians
The year is well and truly under way and there is much happening over the next few weeks.

An information night for parents on Technology at McCarthy Catholic College was conducted on Wednesday 17 February
in the Library by Mrs Michelle Deschamps, our Assistant Principal Learning and Teaching, Mr Jonathan Mascorella, our
Learning Technology Coordinator and Mrs Marian Samuel, our Administration/EM4 Coordinator. We had in excess of 40
parents attend which is most pleasing, especially as we move towards greater involvement of parents in the learning of
our students. Topics covered were the use of the eDiary, Google Apps and an EM4 session on Reading and
Comprehension. | thank these three staff members for their valuable contribution to our parent education program and
all parents for their attendance. We hope to conduct more of these parent education workshops and have even greater
parent involvement during the course of this year.

Our Swimming Carnival takes place on 29 February and this should be a great opportunity for us to build school spirit
through active participation in this carnival. This is a compulsory school day and all students are expected to attend and
contribute is some way.

We have a Year 7 Parent Information/Social evening on 3 March and we look forward to meeting as many parents of our
new Year 7 students as possible in what should be a very pleasant and informative evening. More information about this
evening will follow shortly.

Our Year 12 Mid-Course examinations commence on 4 March and students should be working very hard to prepare for
these valuable academic experiences to gauge their progress in their respective courses.

We have the upcoming Year 7 Camp taking place from 9 - 11 March when our Year 7 students venture out to engage in
what we hope will be fun-filled activities that help them make new friends and build character through some of the
challenges they will face during the camp.

As well, we have our Year 11 Retreat taking place on 10 - 11 March where students are challenged to grow spiritually
and in their knowledge of God.

| have enjoyed my brief stay at McCarthy Catholic College and wish all of you and your families every success and
happiness and a wonderful year ahead.

God bless -

Mr Harold Fernandez
Acting Principal




Pastoral Care and Wellbeing Report

The students at McCarthy are a friendly and positive bunch! | have been very impressed by the way in which the students
have been willing to have friendly conversations with me as | walk around the College during breaks. It is very refreshing
when students are happy to talk to teachers about other things that are happening in their lives. From sport to other
hobbies and weekend activities, students have been happy to engage in the conversations. | have also been impressed with
the focus on learning that many students are demonstrating. Everything we do as a school is about student learning. We
need students to learn how to be accountable for all aspects of their presentation, their classwork, their homework and
their study work. The plan is that whilst we may need to supply some extrinsic motivation to develop behaviours, eventually,
those extrinsic motivators can be removed as the students’ intrinsic motivation keeps them focussed on their continued
development.

In schools, it is often through the little things that we can make the big things happen. Your support of the school in the
‘little things” will help the students achieve the big things!

Mr Martin Stein
Pastoral and Wellbeing Coordinator

HOMEWORK TIPS... | ! Homework 3y

1. Pick a good time to do homework. Try to do your homework at the same time everyday--right after school, just before
dinner, or right after dinner. Try not to leave homework until just before you have to go to bed

! 2. Find a place that makes studying easy. Collect up all the books and supplies you’ll need (and your snack) before you begin
1to work. Do your homework in the same place every day.
1
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:3. Spend more time on hard homework than easy homework. If you know what’s easy and what's hard, do the hard work
:ﬁrst. Take a short break if you are having trouble keeping your mind on an assignment.
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'4. If homework gets too hard, ask for help. If your parents are busy and you have an older brother or sister, ask them for
! help, or get your parents to ask them. Emailing your teacher for help is also very beneficial. Only ask for help if you really
Ineed it.

. Remember to make time for long-term projects. Think about using a weekend morning or afternoon for working on big

1
1
1
5

1

I projects, especially if the project involves getting together with classmates. If you need special stuff for a project, make sure
1

Ash Wednesday

Year 10 Caritas Leaders represented McCarthy Catholic College at Our Lady of the Way. Mr Chris Levy and Mrs Julie
Petrovski accompanied the students to Mass with the Parish community to witness Fr Mick's commissioning of these young
leaders. The students returned to school and were trained by Mr Feeney to lead the class liturgies. The leaders acted with
integrity and respect leading both students and staff. What a great blessing they are to McCarthy.

These Year 10 Caritas Leaders continue to work with enthusiasm in this first week of Lent introducing the Caritas campaign
in 2016. This year Project Compassion invites us to work with Caritas Australia and with those living in poverty so that our
actions during Lent help empower the world’s poorest people to ensure that all people have the opportunity to improve
their lives through learning new skills, teaching others and seeing God's love in the actions of those who help them.

During the class liturgy each student and the staff from McCarthy Catholic College made a commitment to Caritas:
We RISE UP in solidarity with all peoples around the world who are working to
improve their lives through learning new skills and teaching others. We promise
with integrity to support Project Compassion this Lent, to live our Lent in solidarity
with marginalised and vulnerable communities around the world. We believe in a
world where resources are justly distributed. We believe that peace is possible and
that peace will bring hope.

Mr Robert J. Feeney
Religious Education Coordinator




| Please be advised, Australia Post’s delivery times have changed, which may cause a delay in some parents receiving their Term

School Fees

1 statements. There could be a delay of up to 3 business days in most cases.
Please be reminded that Term 1 fees are due by 7 March 2016. If any families are experiencing financial difficulties, please
contact Mr Sean McNally at the College.

STUDENT NEWSLETTER

Please see Mrs Deschamps (office located in Mary Courtyard) or Mrs Agnew (in the HUB)
if you are interested in a role in the construction of a student newsletter. We are aiming
to provide students with creative opportunity to have a voice at school. Students could
consider roles such as editors, photographers and interviewers.

College Open Day

Our College Open Day will be held on Sunday 13 March from 9.30 am - 11.30am.
Everybody is welcome to come along and view the school and what we have to offer.

From the Assistant Principal...

Students have made a great start to classwork this term. As staff are conducting learning walks in classrooms, students are
focused on the task at hand. At the start of the term | challenged all students to aim to make 2016 their best year at school.
| also encourage parents to keep focused and enthusiastic in 2016.

Students this year will be using the Super 6 comprehension strategies in their classes. These include: Making connections,
visualising, predicting, summarising, monitoring and questioning. When students are reading, a combination of these
strategies can increase each students ability to understand what they are reading. Therefore students are encouraged to
continue using these strategies at home, doing homework or study and reading generally.

—

What should my brain do while I'm reading?

Mrs Michelle Deschamps

TRADE TRAINING CENTRE NEWS...

Many students in Year 11 TTC have been successful in obtaining School Based Apprenticeships/Traineeships (SBAT) in their
respective trade areas. As you would be aware these are not always easy to obtain and take a lot of hard work and
persistence by the students and follow up by the school to be established. A reminder to students and parents that whether
or not a student is signed into a SBAT arrangement, there is no impact on attaining their HSC.

Mr John Wills /
Assistant Principal
Trade Training Centre




DATES FOR YOUR DIARY...

Don’t
FORGET!
R0

FEBRUARY

22 -11 March | Year 12 TTC Industry/VET Placement

29 College Swimming Carnival - Glenbrook Pool

MARCH

1 Year 7 Immunisations # 1

2 Year 7 Parent Information Night

4 -11 Year 12 Mid Course Examinations

9-11 Year 7 Camp

10 -11 Year 11 Retreat

17 Year 9 Agriculture Excursion - Royal Easter Show
Year 11 Primary Industries Excursion - Royal Easter Show

22 Year 10 Agriculture Excursion - Royal Easter Show
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TRADE TRAINING CENTRE
HAIRDRESSING
‘SALON DAYS’
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